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Richard Healey (adpce.ad)

Subject: FW: City of Malvern, AR0034126- Sanitary Sewer Manhole at Kelly Street and Morzett 
Street 
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Richard C. Healey | Enforcement Branch Manager 
Office of Water Quality  |  Enforcement Branch  
Arkansas Energy and Environment  |  Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118 
t: 501.682.0640 |  e: healeyr@adeq.state.ar.us 
 

 
 

From: Richard Healey (adpce.ad)  
Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2022 12:04 PM 
To: Carl Wheatley (cwheatley@malvernar.gov) 
Cc: John Davis (jdavis@malvernar.gov); David Coston (dcoston@malvernar.gov); 'mayor@malvern.gov'; 
'mdunn@cristengineers.com'; Jason Bolenbaugh (adpce.ad); Stacie Wassell (adpce.ad); Jill Gray (adpce.ad); Leslie Allen-
Daniel (adpce.ad); Alan York (adpce.ad); Bryan Leamons (adpce.ad) 
Subject: City of Malvern, AR0034126- Sanitary Sewer Manhole at Kelly Street and Morzett Street  
 
Carl Wheatley: 
 
On October 3, 2022, while conducting an investigation of the sanitary sewer line and manholes near Town Creek, DEQ 
observed a sanitary sewer manhole located at the corner of Kelly Street and Morzett Street. The manhole is an older 
brick manhole that has a pipe exiting the side of the manhole that can discharge to the stormwater drainage system and 
the concrete ditch. This pipe may serve as a relief when flows within the system are high as you will see the end of the 
pipe has a cap that should be able to open and close however, the cap is stuck open due to vegetation growing in 
stormwater basin. There was not a discharge occurring during the visit as sewer flows were very minimal and no rain has 
occurred. 
 
DEQ requests the City of Malvern also evaluate this manhole and the overflow pipe in conjunction with the other SSOs 
identified in DEQ’s September 30, 2022 CAP request. 
 
Following receipt of the requested CAP, DEQ would like to meet in person or via zoom with the City of Malvern and your 
consulting engineer to discuss the plan and the path forward. In a separate email, DEQ will propose some future dates 
and times for a meeting or zoom call. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Thanks  
 
 
Richard C. Healey | Enforcement Branch Manager 
Office of Water Quality  |  Enforcement Branch  
Arkansas Energy and Environment  |  Environmental Quality 
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